

Dear Brother in Christ,

I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share with you information as needed.

Cardinal Gregory Statement

The following is a statement from Cardinal Gregory reference to the incident last night outside of The Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception:

"The true voice of the Church was only to be found within The Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception last evening. There, people prayed and offered the Eucharist asking God to restore a true reverence for all human life. Those whose antics projected words on the outside of the church building demonstrated by those pranks that they really are external to the Church and they did so at night — John 13:30." - Cardinal Wilton Gregory, Archbishop of Washington/Chair of the Board of Trustees for The Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception.

Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website

The archdiocesan website is updated regularly. Please see adw.org/coronavirus for information related to the coronavirus, adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-prayers/ for a listing of live stream Masses and prayers, and cathstan.org and elpreg.org for the Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El Pregonero newspapers.

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the Pastoral Center, please let us know.

With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am Sincerely in Christ, Very Reverend Daniel B. Carson Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia